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“NOVEMBER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE - OCTOBER 17” 
From the Pastor… 
 

 
It’s (Still) All about Jesus! 

 October 31
st
 , 2016 marks the 

499
th
 Anniversary of the start of the 

Lutheran Reformation. After all these 
years, the Reformation is still all 
about Jesus. That is to say, it’s all 
about faithfully preaching and 
teaching the good news of Jesus 
Christ and standing for the teachings 
of God’s Word as they have been 
confessed in all times and all places 
wherever the Gospel is purely taught 
and where the Sacraments are 
administered according to Christ’s 
institution.   
 The Lutheran Reformation back 
then, as it still is today, is not about 
throwing away the past, but about 
retaining and preserving the very 
best of the Church’s rich history and 
teachings, while filtering out 
whatever covers up and goes 
against God’s Word and denies the 
good news of salvation by grace 
alone, though faith alone, on account 
of Christ alone. The death and 
resurrection of Jesus Christ means 
that we are freed from the power of 
our enemies –the devil, the fallen 
world, and our own sinful nature.   
 Luther had this to say about the 
first time he truly understood the 
Gospel, that is, that we are saved by 
Grace alone through faith in Jesus 
Christ alone: “When I understood it, 
and the light of the Gospel came into 
my soul, the gates of paradise 
opened, and I walked through.” This 
same liberating power sets us free 
from the condemnation of our sin, 
from the pain of our past, from worry 

about our future. No one can take 
this freedom from us, no law can 
stop it, and no power on earth or in 
hell can destroy it. Again, let’s listen 
to Luther: “And take they our life, 
goods, fame, child and wife, though 
these all be gone, our victory has 
been won; the kingdom ours 
remaineth!” (LSB 656, stanza 4) 
 The message of God’s freedom in 
Jesus, rediscovered by Luther and 
which we still celebrate nearly 500 
years later is loud and clear- “If the 
Son sets you free, you will be free 
indeed!”  (John 8:36). By the power 
of Christ’s Gospel, we are free from 
our enemies, the devil, the fallen 
world, and our sinful nature and it’s 
all because of Jesus. Yes, the 
Reformation is still all about Jesus! 
Amen!           In Christ, Pastor Welch 
 

Senior (Adult) Choir… 
 …has started rehearsals on 
Wednesday evenings at 6:15 PM. 
Please use the North entrance.   Any 
interested singers or those who 
would like to share their musical 
talents, vocal, instrumental, piano or 
any other form, contact Brian 
Grochow at 952-412-1696 / 320-864-
4317 or email 
brian_grochow@yahoo.com.  
 Your talents may be used during 
our weekly worship services or in 
large or small groups during 
holidays. It is good to Praise the Lord 
and make music in His name! 
 

2016 LCEF Scholarships 
1. Six scholarships, each in the 
amount of $1,000, will be awarded to 
six graduating high school seniors or 
current full-time post-secondary 
students at an accredited institution 
with at least one year of courses 

remaining. Candidates must also be 
members of a congregation 
belonging to The Lutheran Church—
Missouri Synod located in one of the 
following LCMS districts: Iowa East, 
Iowa West, Minnesota North, 
Minnesota South, North Dakota, 
North Wisconsin or South Wisconsin. 
2. The application deadline is 
February 28, 2017. Applications will 
not be considered valid unless all 
material requested is submitted with 
the application. 
3. The scholarship will be awarded 
on merit and need, and distributed 
following successful completion of one 
semester (or term) at the accredited 
institution the student is attending. 
4. All scholarships are subject to 
confirmation that the recipient is in 
compliance with all Rules, and that 
all Eligibility and Recipient 
Requirements have been met as 
discerned by the scholarship 

committee. 
More information can be found online at 

www.lcefuppermidwest.org/scholarships  
Any questions can be directed to 
Maria.Hendrickson@lcef.org or call 
877-371-5233. 
 

FOR SALE:  The Board of 

Trustees is selling a forced-air 
furnace that was used in the school 
building temporarily from 
approximately February through 
May. The model is an Evcon, Model 
GM9S080C16DH, 75,000 BTU’s, 
and the original price was 
$1,900. They are accepting the best 
offer. If interested and want to make 
a bid, email 
dramirez@firstglencoe.org or call 
320-864-5522. Debi Ramirez,  

Business Manager 

 

mailto:dramirez@firstglencoe.org
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LUTHERAN WOMEN'S 
MISSIONARY LEAGUE 
October 3, 7:00p.m. 

     We will meet Monday, October 3 
to hear a presentation from DCE Tori 
Kidd. What does DCE mean? What 
do you do? What was your training? 
Why would someone want to be a 
DCE? Tori will answer these 
questions and more. All ladies of 
congregation are welcomed to join 
us. Our LWML group is a place 
where each woman is encouraged to 
use her unique God-given gifts as 
she supports global and local 
missions and serves the Lord with 
gladness. Please join us as guests, 
volunteers or members. You will be 
welcomed as a sister-in-Christ. The 
meeting will also include devotions 
and refreshments. Executive board 
will meet at 6:30p.m. 
 

The Men’s Network 
 The Men’s Network meets on 
Tuesday nights from 7:00 – 8:00 pm.  
During this coming year we will meet 
at St. John Lutheran, Plato and at 
First Lutheran.   When available 
Pastor Mathison will begin the 
evenings with an opening prayer and 
hymn.  Pastor Mastin will lead the 
topic discussion. 
     We meet as “The Men’s Network” 
to read and discuss God’s Word.  As 
a men’s group we discuss relevant 
Biblical topics for men in today’s 
world.  God knows everything.  Join 
us as we read from God’s Word 
through video and written materials 
to learn how we should lead our 
lives.  Men are God’s creatures 
created to serve Him in His kingdom.  
God is with us each day of our lives 
as we serve Him. 
     Talk to the men who have 
attended past sessions.  Ask them 
why they see the importance of 
attending.  The more we read His 
Word and allow Him to teach us, the 
more we learn to trust Jesus when 
life does not go as we expected it to 
be.  We are excited to begin a new 
year and look forward to sharing 
these sessions with you. 
God’s Word provides the light we 
need. Psalm 119:105 

 

2017 Summer Mission Trip 
     Attention all 8th-12th grade 
students, we are in the process of 

planning a summer mission trip for 

you to attend! We would be going to 
Lutherhaven Camp in Idaho, to work 

with Idaho Servant Adventures.           
There will be an informational 

meeting on October 9th at 7:30 pm.  

Please join us at the meeting for 
more details of this trip. You can also 

take a look at the website, 
http://www.lutherhaven.com/idaho-

servant-adventures/. I look forward 
to this experience and providing this 

opportunity for our youth. 

If you have any questions contact, 
Tori Kidd, tkidd@firstglencoe.org 

 
 

Warm Coats for 
McLeod County 2016 

   There is a collection box on the 
side of the church office to collect 
good used and clean winter coats 
from now thru Oct. 9. Especially 
needed are children and youth sizes. 
We want to encourage all families to 
go through their winter coats with an 
eye toward donating outgrown or 
under-needed warm coats for kids 
and adults. 
   Distribution will be at the McLeod 
County Fairgrounds on Thurs. Oct. 
20 from 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM. 
   This project is organized by 
Common Cup Ministries along with 
McLeod Co. Social Services, 
Heartland Community Action 
Agency, Rotary, Salvation Army and 
numerous community volunteers. 
Financial support provided by 
Thrivent Financials for Lutherans. 
   We are always looking for 
volunteers to help sort and size 
coats. Please contact Common Cup 
at 320-864-5511 with any questions. 
 

School Supply  

Drive A Success!! 
Many, Many thanks from Common 
Cup Ministry for the school supply 
donations.  We once again were able 
to serve 400 plus children.  Many 
smiling, happy faces have returned 
to school with their necessary items.  
God’s Blessings to all.  

 

Time with Me  

Children’s Club… 
 

 …is an “activity group for children 
ages 2 to 4 years old to spend time 
with their parent(s)/guardian. We will 
nurture little ones spiritual and 
academic growth here at First 
Lutheran. There will be 2 sessions in 
the fellowship center at FLC and will 
include Jesus’ time, activity time, 
singing, and a snack. There will be 4 
sessions in the FLS gym where we 
will exercise out big muscles. Our  
theme this year is We Belong to 
God’s Family.  Sessions will be from 
6:30 – 7:30 PM. Questions: Contact 
Linda Donnay 864-4159. 

Our sessions are: 
 

Wed. Oct. 26 
Gym activities ~ FLS gym *Bring a 

water bottle and a friend! 
Tues. Nov. 29 

Gym activities ~ FLS gym *Bring a 
water bottle and a friend! 

Wed. Jan. 25 
Jesus’ Baptism @ FLC 

Wed. Feb 22 
Gym activities ~ FLS gym *Bring a 

water bottle and a toy to share! 
Tues. Mar. 28 

Gym activities ~ FLS gym *Bring a 
tricycle and a water bottle. 

Tues. May 16 

Road to Emmaus @ FLC 

 

NYG Paper Drive 

Sat. October 15 – 9 AM – 3 PM 
Sun. October 16 – 12 PM – 3 PM 

 

*Located in the Alley on 13
th
 St. 

between Judd & Knight Ave* 
   We will accept the following: paper 
grocery bags, envelopes, 
construction paper, notebooks, 
newspaper, telephone books, office 
paper, magazines, catalogs, paper 
egg cartons, encyclopedias, paper 
junk mail, (shredded also), hard & 
soft covered books, & any other 
paper items. 
   All of the above listed items store 
the best in paper grocery bags. This 
would be greatly appreciated. 
   Empty folding cartons like cereal, 
crackers, pop, cake mixes, cookies, 
paper towel, and corrugated boxes 
are also accepted. 

http://www.lutherhaven.com/idaho-servant-adventures/
http://www.lutherhaven.com/idaho-servant-adventures/
mailto:tkidd@firstglencoe.org
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            Butter Braids 
The NYG Youth of our church will be 
selling the 22 oz. braids from Oct. 
16-30. They will be delivered on Nov. 
8. For $12, you can pick from 
Cinnamon, Blueberry-Cream 
Cheese, Strawberry-Cream Cheese, 
Apple, Cherry, Raspberry, and 
Caramel Roll. To place an order or if 
you have any questions, contact 
Teresa Brelje at 
farm.princess@hotmail.com or 864-
3286. 

 

2019 LCMS National 

Youth Gathering 
 Held every three years, LCMS 
Youth Gatherings provide youth an 
opportunity to learn more about 
Jesus Christ, the Christian faith and 
their Lutheran identity.  During the 
five days of the Gathering youth 
spend time together in worship, Bible 
study, prayer, interest centers and 
service to the community. 
 The Gathering is intended  for 
high school youth ages 14-19, a 
participant must be entering ninth 
grade or just have graduated at the 
time of the Gathering (2019). 
  An informational meeting will be 
held on October 9 at 7PM.   
Questions, please contact:  
Cindy Litzau 864-5025 
beeancow@embarqmail.com or 
Tori’s direct line at the church office 
at 320-854-1204.  
 

FLS Christian Christmas 
Card Sales 

 The First Lutheran School 
Christian Christmas cards, napkins, 
"everyday" cards, "inspirational" 
greeting cards & notes, and planning 
calendars are to be sold by students 
of FLS starting Monday, October 17 
and running until Tuesday, 
November 04. Brochures ARE NOT 
available at this time. 
 If you are interested in purchasing 
any of the above, please contact Mr. 
Fountain at 
jfountain@firstglencoe.org; or 864-
3317 and select #8 to leave a 
message for Mr. Fountain. 

Angel Seeds  

(October – December) 
… “Faith Comes By Hearing: 

Military Outreach” 
 Their goal is to provide audio 
Bibles, called BibleSticks, to all the 
United States Armed Forces 
Personnel. There are currently about 
1.8 million members in the United 
States Armed Forces.  
 The “BibleSticks” have the entire 
New Testament of the Bible plus 
selected Psalms for the service men 
and women to listen to. It comes with 
headphones in a small, convenient 
size for the listener to take with them 
wherever they go. I would like to see 
us be able to provide these 
BibleSticks through our donations 
during these months of October 
through December this year.   
 Thank you for prayerfully 
considering donating to this 
important mission endeavor. 

--In Christ, Pastor Welch 

 

First Lutheran 

Movie Night 

   The newly released movie 

“God's Not Dead 2” will be 
shown in the Fellowship 
Center October 29th at 7:00 
PM. Popcorn and refreshments 
will be served, starting at 6:30 
PM. Everyone is welcome, 
invite your friends. A free-will 
offering will be accepted. 

 

Report from the Early 
Childhood Licensing 

Committee 
     The Early Childhood Committee 
began meeting in 2014.  We were 
formed to research the licensing 
requirements to begin a daycare 
center from the ground up.  We have 
gathered information provided from, 
including but not limited to, the State 
of Minnesota, the Lutheran Church - 
Missouri Synod, and professionals in 
the field of child daycare.  We have 
had ten members on our committee 

with about five currently active.  We 
were meeting at least once a month. 
     Currently, the Voters have passed 
motions for us to continue 
researching, particularly “Plan A” 
proposals.  “Plan A” includes 
blueprints, not currently rendered, 
formed with the Early Childhood 
Building Committee.  This committee 
is not currently meeting since the 
approval of “Plan A.” 
     To continue researching, it was 
decided to form the Early Childhood 
Finance Committee.  Their 
responsibility is to pursue the 
feasibility of the funding of a daycare 
center.  A feasibility study was 
conducted and published results may 
be obtained from the church office.  
The Early Childhood Finance 
Committee is now awaiting the 
formation of a Business Plan. 
     This next step of writing a 
business plan is now being 
undertaken.  Money amounts are 
being gathered and fine-tuned.   For 
example, we need to make decisions 
regarding the cost of health care 
plans, retirement plans, 
snowplowing, internet charges, and 
bank charges. Once these figures 
are obtained, the process of writing 
the business plan will continue.  
Once the plan is written, it will be 
reviewed by the various Early 
Childhood Committees and then 
brought to the Church Council.  
Following the Church Council, the 
Business Plan will be brought before 
the Voters Assembly.  Ideally, a 
business plan would be presented to 
Voters before the end of the year. 
     For the Flames of Faith Kids 
Club, it continues to be a sub-
committee under the Early Childhood 
Licensing Committee.  The Flames 
of Faith currently serves children 
from kindergarten to 6th grade after 
school to 5:30.  Nancy Ahlers is the 
director and is with the children on 
Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, 
and Fridays.  It is being staffed by 
teachers and other qualified 
volunteers on Thursdays. There are 
about five children enrolled, with 
openings for more. 
 If you wish to assist and / or be a 
member of the Early Childhood 
Licensing Committee, please feel 
free to contact me.  Blessings in 
Christ! Saved to Serve, Amy Welch 
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First Edition Book Club 
will be reading…  
…A Time to Embrace, by Karen 
Kingsbury.  After overcoming a crisis 
in their marriage, Abby and John 
Reynolds are experiencing a season 
of joy and restoration. For the first 
time in years they're making time to 
enjoy life and embrace each other. 
And John loves his coaching job . . . 
at least he did until high-school 
politics make him wonder if it's time 
to quit.  As they wrestle with that 
situation, something greater rocks 
their world. A car accident causes 
Abby and John to suddenly face a 
future they never imagined―all 
because of one teen's 
thoughtlessness. Fumbling for 
forgiveness and hoping for a miracle, 
they must remember what is 
important and cling to that above all 
else. God is moving mightily in their 
lives . . . if they can just hold on to 
Him and each other.  The second 
novel in Karen Kingsbury's 
celebrated series about the resiliency 
of love, the power of commitment, 
and the amazing faithfulness of 
God.   
     All women are invited to join us 
for a discussion on Tuesday, Oct. 
25th at 7pm at Kathy Strobel's home, 
2019 15th St E, Glencoe. 
  

Blessed by Your 
Spiritual Family: 

 “I need my church the way A.A. 
attenders need their meetings.  
God’s primary relationship with                               
people is with us as individuals.  But 
He has enormous blessings to give 
us through our spiritual family, and I 
crave ‘em all. 
 Through our congregation we are 
taught, baptized, nourished with the 
Supper, counseled, encouraged,  
invited to serve, and held 
accountable.  Through our church 
our circle of friends is multiplied 
greatly.  Through our church we can 
reach out with the Gospel much 
more effectively and on a much 
wider scale. 
 The best part is worship 
together.  Listen to the plurals: 
“Come, let us bow down in worship, 
let us kneel before the Lord our 

Maker; for He is our God and we are 
the people of His 
pasture, the flock under His care” 
(Psalm 95:6,7) 
 In a group setting, it almost seems 
as if faith is contagious.  I am lifted 
up by the singers,  heartened by the 
faith testimony of others,  drawn into 
the prayers   
glad for a sympathetic ear and hug in 
my troubles. and built up by gifted 
teachers of God’s Word.   On top of 
all that, God smiles as His name is 
lifted up in praise.   
 There is heavenly magic in God’s 
house every week.  We are blessed 
by our spiritual family – our 
congregation.” 
(adapted from Pastor Mark Jeske) 
 

Emanuel Lutheran 
Church, Hamburg - 
LWML Fall Barbecue 

     You are invited to the LWML Fall 
Barbecue at Emanuel Lutheran 

Church, Hamburg on October 2nd 
from 10:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  Menu 
consists of:  Barbeque or hot dog, 
potato salad, baked beans, chips, 

pickles, dessert and beverage.  The 
cost for the dinner is $7.00 for adults, 

$4.00 for ages 4 – 10 and children 
under the age of 4 are free.  

Takeouts available. 
 

Community Awareness 
 There are so many events/ 

services/activities that take place at FLC 

and FLS…..let’s tell others in our 

community…….and in doing so, provide 

witness of God’s continuous love for us.    

 Our PR Team Members are not 

reporters, but they can help to facilitate 

news about what is going on in our 

congregation and school.  It is important 

that FL school staff, church office staff, 

and the various boards, groups, and 

committees notify the PR Team in 

advance concerning upcoming events 

and possible news stories.  The PR Team 

can try to arrange for real reporters to 

cover the event or obtain photos of the 

event as it occurs and then submit the 

info to the local newspaper.  It can also 

be as simple as just taking a photograph 

and sending it with a bit of info to Cindy, 

Jeri or Lynn, who will then forward to 

the newspaper.  See more details and 

info request form in the recently 

published Annual Report. 
Cindy Eggersgluess – 320-238-2148 

eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com  

Jeri Ring – 320-864-4029 

jring8655@aol.com  

Lynn Exsted –320-864-6452 

lexsted14@gmail.com  

 

HERITAGE 
CELEBRATION 

Tickets are now available for the 
First Annual  

St. Paul’s Heritage Celebration!   
This event is on Sunday, October 9

th
 

for the entire family! 
Event starts with 

Worship 8:00 am and 10:30 am 

Followed by a full Chicken Dinner 
including Potatoes, Gravy, Stuffing, 

Coleslaw, Corn, and Dessert! 
Adults: $12 Advance ($14 at door), 

Children 8 and under $6, 
Children 2 and under are free. 

Dinner is served from 11:30 to 2:00 

Other activities planned for this event 
are: General Store, Silent Auction, 
Wine Pull, Music/Entertainment by 

myglobaldj.com, Ministry 
Opportunity Display. 

Silent Auction ends at 4:00, all other 
activities will run until 5:00. 

Don’t miss out on this Community 
Fellowship and Fun event for the 
entire family hosted by St. Paul’s 

Lutheran Church. 
Let us not become weary in doing good, 

for at the proper time we will reap a 
harvest if we do not give up. Therefore, 

as we have opportunity, let us do good to 
all people, especially to those who 
belong to the family of believers.” 

Galatians 6:9&10 NIV 

 

Common Cup Back 
Pack Food Program 

 The Common Cup Back Pack 
Food Program is in need of supplies.  
First Lutheran has been chosen to 
supply individual (2 oz. size) Mac n’ 
Cheese cups.  These will be used to 
pack sacks for needy children in the 
Glencoe schools, Kindergarten thru 
third grade.  There are around 50 
food sacks sent home per week.  
Also, cash or checks would be 
appreciated.  A box has been placed 
in the main entrance for this project. 
 

mailto:eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com
mailto:jring8655@aol.com
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Annual Bake &  
Craft Sale 

 Attention, crafters! The annual 
Bake and Craft Sale will be held on 
Saturday, December 3. Donations 
from the congregation are needed to 
make the sale a success. 
 Please consider putting your 
needlework, painting, sewing, 
woodwork, jewelry making, and other 
talents to work. Any and all items will 
be appreciated. 
 Food will also be available. Look 
for more information in upcoming 
bulletin notes and newsletters. 

 

Campbell’s Labels for 

Education Program 

coming to an end 
     In the past few years participation 
in Labels for Education has declined 
and as a result, Campbell has come 
to the very difficult decision to wind 
down the Labels for Education 
program.  
     As of August 1, 2016 only UPCs 
with the Labels for Education logo 
will be accepted and redeemed for 
points into registered schools’ bank 
accounts. We have begun the 
process of removing the logo and 
expect there will be a limited number 
of products that contain these labels 
in stores through August 1, 2017.  
Once all Labels for Education logos 
have been removed from the 
products, UPCs will no longer be 
accepted.  
    For the current school year, 
Campbell’s has continued with the 
Grand Stand for Schools 
Sweepstakes. Individuals enter their 
school to have a chance to be one of 
100 schools randomly selected to 
receive a $10,000 award to help with 
the school’s needs. This year you no 
longer need to collect and submit 
UPCs and Beverages/Sauce Caps 
as a means of entry. Enter at 
GrandStandForSchools.com for free 
and upload a receipt of an eligible 
purchase for 5 bonus entries. Plus, 
you have a chance to win a $175 
Visa® Prepaid Card for your next 
grocery trip. For more information, 
visit GrandStandForSchools.com 

Save the Date –  
LIVE NATIVITY  

Saturday, Dec. 17th 
     Plans are currently underway for 

a Living Nativity scheduled for 
Saturday, Dec 17

th
.  This will be a 

drive-through production featuring 
scenes depicting the Good News of 
Jesus’ birth.  Live animals, crafted 
scenery, biblical characters and 
music will provide a memorable 
Christmas experience.  Please 

contact Lynn at 864-6452 or any 
Board of Evangelism member if you 
are interested in helping in any way! 

 

Mary Martha Altar Guild  
volunteers are needed! 

 Do you have an interest in 
volunteering, but only have a limited 
amount of time available? If so, 
we’ve got the group for you! The 
Altar Guild meets during the months 
of Feb, May, Sept. and Nov. for 
approximately one hour. Each 
member selects one month a year to 
help maintain the altar area and 
prepare for communion.  We work in 
teams of three with other great 
volunteers sharing the work and 
Christian fellowship in our service to 
First Lutheran. 
 Please consider joining us, as we 
are really in need of new workers. 
We invite you to attend our next 
meeting on Mon. Nov. 14, at 7 PM. If 
you have questions or would like to 
learn more about Altar Guild, please 
call Cheryl Scheidt at 864-3356, Kim 
Rislund at 320-582-0643. 
 
 

Young Investors Club 
Where saving money is fun…and 
helps others learn about Jesus! 

  

 How can young people of (ages 
birth to 18) learn and practice the 
basics of biblically based investing? 
Join the Lutheran Church Exstension 
Fund (LCEF) Young Investors (Y.I.) 
Stamp Club. 
 Y.I. stamps are $1 each. Once a 
stamp sheet is full ($25), your child is 
ready to join the Y.I. Club. With a Y.I. 
StewardAccount, young people can 

save for future needs and learn 
lifelong stewardship concepts. 
  Y.I. StewardAccount rate is 3.5% 
(August 2016) on balances up to 
$1,000. 
 Y.I. StewardAccount Features: 
 Minimum of $25 to open account 
(one full stamp sheet) 
 Stamps are $1 each; 25 stamps fill 
one sheet 
 Earn up to $50/year “Extra Credit” 
for good grades and community 
service (age 7-18) 
 Debit card available to youth at 
age 16 
 Interest compounded and paid 
monthly 
 Make additional investments with 
checks or Y.I. Stamps 
 Y.I. Club members also receive an 
age appropriate gift for filling a book 
 College scholarship program 
 LCEF investors (Stampers too!) 
provide funds for The Lutheran 
Church – Missouri Synod (LCMS) 
ministries just like ours. Plus, they 
earn interest on their investments at 
the same time. 
 Visit yiclub.lcef.org for more 
information. To sign up send $1 ($1 
increments) or more with your child 
on chapel day at FLS and after 
chapel they can buy their stamps 
and fill their books. 
 

We Are For Life! 
 In a world bent down suffering under 
the darkness of abortion, euthanasia 
and death in all its ugly forms, 
individual member of the LCMS are 
standing tall to combat these evils. 
Many are speaking up. They are boldly 
speaking up, giving voice to what 
millions of others believe as well: That 
all life, from conception to natural 
death, is sacred, valued and a gift from 
God. It is easy to get bogged down in 
what we are against, but with eyes of 
life, we rejoice in what we are for: 
God’s grace and mercy, Christ’s 
forgiveness and love, the Holy Spirit’s 
direction and nurturing. 
 Rejoice in God’s care for His people, 
even when they feel unlovable. He 
covers us all with grace upon grace. 
The Lord has a good plan and a good 
purpose for each person’s life…from 
the tiniest, unborn baby to the oldest 
man or woman eager to be home with 
Jesus. “In Him was life, and the life 
was the Light of men.”  

(John 1:4) – Jesus 
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Campbell’s Labels for 

Education Program 

coming to an end 
 In the past few years participation 
in Labels for Education has declined 
and as a result, Campbell has come 
to the very difficult decision to wind 
down the Labels for Education 
program.  
 As of August 1, 2016 only UPCs 
with the Labels for Education logo 
will be accepted and redeemed for 
points into registered schools’ bank 
accounts. We have begun the 
process of removing the logo and 
expect there will be a limited number 
of products that contain these labels 
in stores through August 1, 2017.  
Once all Labels for Education logos 
have been removed from the 
products, UPCs will no longer be 
accepted.  
 For the current school year, 
Campbell’s has continued with the 
Grand Stand for Schools 
Sweepstakes. Individuals enter their 
school to have a chance to be one of 
100 schools randomly selected to 
receive a $10,000 award to help with 
the school’s needs. This year you no 
longer need to collect and submit 
UPCs and Beverages/Sauce Caps 
as a means of entry. Enter at 
GrandStandForSchools.com for free 
and upload a receipt of an eligible 
purchase for 5 bonus entries. Plus, 
you have a chance to win a $175 
Visa® Prepaid Card for your next 
grocery trip. For more information, 
visit GrandStandForSchools.com 
 

Enjoy the Convenience 
of Electronic Giving 

 First Ev. Lutheran Church and 
School want to remind you that we 
offer electronic giving as a way to 
automate your regular weekly 
offerings or tuition payment 
plans.  Electronic giving offers 
convenience for individual 
congregation members and parents 
and provides much-needed 
consistency for our congregation. 
Direct Debit Giving is used to 
automatically transfer funds from 
your checking or savings account to 
the church’s bank account.  Online 

Giving lets you go to 
www.firstglencoe.org at any time to 
set up an automatic donation or 
payment plan, change your current 
plan, make a one-time donation or 
payment, or view your online 
donation and payment history. 
 As you contemplate future 
contributions or tuition payments, 
please consider electronic 
giving.  Additional information is 
available from the Church office.  
Call me, come see me or email me 
at dramirez@firstglencoe.org.  I can 
also be reached easily on the  
school’s Fast Direct messaging 
system. 
 

29th Annual Lutheran 
Free Conference 

Hosted by MN North Confessional 
Lutherans & Other Friends & Supporters 

THEME:  “A Candid Look at Islam” 
Its Background and Eschatology 
(Eschatology: Teachings on Death, the End of 
Time, Judgement & Immortality) 
How Islam’s Eschatology Is Manifested Today 
Its Violent and Inhumane History 
Appeasing Islam: A Suicidal Policy 
 

WHERE: Redeemer Lutheran Church 
   2719 Third Street North 
   St. Cloud, MN 
 

SPEAKERS: Dr. Timothy Furnish, 
Atlanta GA  and Rev. Dr. Alvin Schmidt, 
St. Louis, MO 
 

COST:  $25 / person; $10 / high school 
or college student (includes coffee, rolls, 
and lunch) 
 

 Registration is payable at the door. 
Though pre-registration is not required 
for the conference, a non-monetary pre-
registration is required if you plan to 
eat at the conference site. If you plan to 
attend and be fed, call (320) 252-8171 
or send and email to: 
office@redeemerstcloud.org by Thurs, 
Oct. 27 with the names of those 
attending. 
 Though Redeemer is the host 
congregation, it does not plan this 
conference. A committee of pastors 
from both the MNS and MNN Districts 
of the LCMS is responsible. Therefore, 
questions about this conference are not 
to be asked of Redeemer or her pastor, 
but are to be directed to committee 
member Rev. John Grein 320-360-9242. 

McLeod County Social 
Services Foster Care 

Orientation 
 Have you ever considered 
becoming a foster or foster/adoptive 
parent? McLeod County Social 
Services is hosting a Foster Parent 
Orientation for families interested in 
becoming foster parents. 
 Orientation: Sat. Oct. 15, 2016 

Time: 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM 

Place: McLeod County HHW Solid 

Waste Management Building 

1065 5
th

 Ave SE 

Hutchinson, MN 55350 

Lunch will be provided 

     This meeting is an opportunity to 
learn about McLeod County’s foster 
care program and ask questions, to 
decide if it may be right for you.      
     Foster parents can be single or 
married, rent or own. If you are a 2 
parent family, both parents must 
attend. We ask that you do not bring 
children with you to the meeting as 
there is no child care available at the 
site and topics may not be 
appropriate for them. 
     For additional information, or to 
register for the meeting, please 
contact: Brenda Sandquist at 320-
864-1301 or 800-247-1756 or email 
brenda.sandquist@co.mcleod.mn.us 

 

Stories of Faith 
The Public Relations (PR) Team has 
invited members to share their 
stories related to situations or events 
in which they personally experienced 
God’s presence. 
If you are willing to share a “story of 
faith”, contact the church office or a 
PR Team member.  If you have a 
story, but would like help putting it on 
paper, please contact us as we’ll be 
happy to assist! 
Cindy Eggersgluess 238-2148  
   eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com 
Jeri Ring  864-4029
 jring8655@aol.com 
Lynn Exsted  864-6452
 lexsted14@gmail.com 
 

“Why go to church?” – A churchgoer 
wrote a letter to the editor of a 
newspaper and complained that it 
made no sense to go to church every 
Sunday.  “I’ve gone for 30 years 
now,” he wrote,” and in that time I’ve 

mailto:dramirez@firstglencoe.org
mailto:brenda.sandquist@co.mcleod.mn.us
mailto:jring8655@aol.com
mailto:lexsted14@gmail.com


 7 

heard something like 3,000 sermons.  
But for the life of me, I can’t 
remember a single one of them.  So, 
I think I’m wasting my time and the 
pastors are wasting theirs by giving 
sermons at all.”    This started a real 
controversy in the “Letters to the 
Editor” column, much to the delight 
of the editor. It went on for weeks 
until someone wrote this clincher:  
“I’ve been married for 30 years now.  
In that time my wife has cooked 
some 32,000 meals.  But, for the life 
of me, I cannot recall the entire menu 
for a single one of those meals.  But I 
do know this…..They all nourished 
me and gave me the strength I 
needed to do my work.  If my wife 
had not given me these meals, I 
would be physically dead today.  
Likewise, if I had not gone to church 
for nourishment, I would be spiritually 
dead today!”   

- Author Unknown 
 

October 2016 – News…. 

Thrivent Financial 
Thrivent Choice  – Last month, we 
received $731 Choice Dollars for 
FLS and $127 for FLC!  Eligible 
members will continue to receive 
Choice $ on a quarterly basis.  Be 
sure to keep checking and making 
your designations.  Visit 
(www.Thrivent.com/choice) or phone 
1-800-847-4836 and say “Choice 
Dollars.”  Have your Thrivent ID# 
handy. You can phone Mon – Thurs 
from 7 am to 8 pm or Friday from 7 
am to 6 pm.  If you would like 
assistance, please contact the 

church office. 
Thrivent Action Teams – Want to 
volunteer but don’t know where to 
begin?  Consider creating a Thrivent 
Action Team.  Through this program, 
you and your family and friends can 
help our church and community 
through a fundraiser or service 
activity.  Each team will receive a 
promotional banner, invitations and 
thank you cards, T-shirts, and a $250 
Impact card to purchase supplies 
and create promotional materials.  
To get started, go to 
Thrivent.com/actionteam.  
Member Calendar:  Order yours 
FREE by Oct 10

th
 – In the 2017 

calendar, members share photos 
depicting “Christianity Around the 

World.”  Enjoy beautiful and 
distinctive photos every month of the 
year.  To order a calendar, visit 
Thrivent.com/magazine/calendar.  
Calendars will be mailed in 
November. 
 

Minneapolis Institute of Art – 
Thrivent members are invited to be 
among the first to see the story of 
Martin Luther and the Reformation 
brought to life in a once-in-a-lifetime 
exhibition featuring astonishing 
artworks and historical objects, 
traveling outside Germany for the 
first time ever.  The exhibit runs at 
the MIA from Oct 30, 2016 to Jan 15, 
2017. Thrivent members may receive 
free or discounted admissions (see 

tickets@artsmia.org or call 612-870-

3000 for eligibility rules).  When 
making reservations, go to 

http://new.artsmia.org/Luther-tour 
and use the code THRIVENTMIA. 
 

Cindy & Neil Eggersgluess - 320-238-2148 / 
eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com 

Linda Becker, Charles Jensen, Verna & 
Harold Kunkel, Pastor Mathison, Amy Welch – 

Your Congregational Advocates 
 

BULLETINS from the 
BOARDS, COUNCIL 
and COMMITTEES 

 Church Council, Church 
Council, Aug. 18, The Council 
agreed to adopt the policy that No 
Private Rentals will be allowed nor 
scheduled before Noon on Sundays 
and no rentals or meetings will be 
allowed or scheduled on 
Wednesdays. Motions were made, 
seconded, and carried: 1) to 
approve sending a letter from the 
Deacons to the non-active members 
including the Article 4B of the 
Constitution which outlines the 
guidelines of First Ev Lutheran 
Church membership.  2) to allow the 
Day School Board the decision of 
allocating the funds from the Evelyn 
Schrupp estate donation to school 
funds as needed.  3)  to recommend 
to Voters’ that we approve offering 
the health care plans Select 1000 
and Choice 3000 to eligible 
employees per Salary Review 
Committee recommendations. The 
cost to the Church will remain as is... 
$665 per month.  All other benefits 

remain the same.  And 4) to release 
$208.60 from the Victor Dietel 
Bequest to match the VBS children’s 
offerings and to use the money for 
our child through Compassion Child. 
The Nominating Committee reported 
on their progress and supplied a 
preliminary slate of candidates for 
Church officers and the slate of 
appointees for the Boards. The next 
Council meeting will be Sept. 15 and 
Voters’ Assembly will be Sept. 26.     
The Day School Board, Sept. 6, 
Blessing Of The Back Packs/picnic – 
parents liked it, will make sure that 
the public school students 
understand that this is for them also. 
We were disappointed in 
congregation members not showing 
up for the picnic at the school after 
the service. There   are so many that 
want to know what has been done 
and It would have been a wonderful 
opportunity for them to do so and 
see our transparency.  Will be 
celebrating 3 teachers on Educations 
Sunday for their years of service 
(Linda Donnay 30, Katie Erickson 5, 
and Luke Dahl 21 years).  
 The Christian Ed. Board, Sept. 1.  
The planning was completed for the 
Sunday School Carnival and 
Registration Day which will be held 
on Education Sunday on Sept. 11.  
Supplies have been purchased and 
the monthly craft schedule has been 
set.  We are very excited to welcome 
all the children back again when 
Sunday school classes for Pre-K 
through Grade 8 begin on Sept. 18!  
Mark your calendars for Dec. 18 for 
the Sunday School Christmas 
Program at the 10:30 AM service. 
The next Christian Ed Board meeting 
is Oct. 6 at 7:00 p.m. 
 The Board of Trustees, Sept. 6 
We have one temporary school 
furnace for sale yet. If you know of  
anyone needing one, please 
contact  us. Randy Bussler is 
working on replacing more   
classroom ceiling lights. A great 
improvement in light and energy 
savings. The August storm damage 
was promptly cleaned up by  
Neubarth Lawn Care and custodian, 
Louie Tessmer. Also, Loren 
Engelmann repaired the storm 
damaged school sign. THANK YOU!! 
Some of the office areas will get the  
worn carpeting replaced. The school 

http://www.thrivent.com/choice
mailto:tickets@artsmia.org
http://new.artsmia.org/Luther-tour
mailto:eggersgluesscindy@gmail.com
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freezer needed repair. It was   
discovered in time, so thankfully, no 
food was lost. Both the church and  
school will receive new leased office 
copy machines to much better 
serve our needs and also will save 
$265 annually. 
   The Board of Deacons, Sept. 1. A 
Motion was made seconded and 
passed to approve the August   
minutes Sept. 25 is our DCE 
installation  potluck after 10:30 
service working on more usher 
groups  
 The Youth Board, Sept. 6, At the 
September 2016 meeting of the 
Board of Youth, the board learned 
there are about 10 NYG youth who 

wish to remain involved in future 
NYG activities and attend the next 
gathering. Tori is also investigating a 
possible mission trip to Idaho in the 
summer of 2017.  More details to 
come in future meetings. 
-- There will be a Pot Luck put on by 
the Youth Board on Sunday 
September 25

th
 to coincide with the 

installation of Tori. 
-- The board began discussions 
regarding the current organizational 
structure of the NYG related 
activities with the intention of formally 
incorporating the DCE position and 
outlining responsibilities and duties 
related to NYG. 
-- The board started discussing the 

future of the Sr. High bible study 
group and how it will be conducted in 
the future. 
-- A Movie Night was scheduled for 
Saturday October 29

th
 – a showing of 

“God’s Not Dead 2” at 7:00pm. 
The meeting adjourned at 8:35pm.  

     The Board of Stewardship, 
Sept. 6, September 18 is set for 
Stewardship Sunday – create logo 
posters for freestanding bulletin 
boards to post around the church 
along with some table tents. Plan to 
do more communicating the 
message about time, talent and 
treasure in the newsletters.

 

Special Gifts Received For October 
Vern & Marlys Lindeman (in memory of Herman Miller) $10 Debt Reduction 
Ken & Joyce Schiroo (in memory of Renae Jensen) 100 FLS Heating Fund 
Ken & Joyce Schiroo (in memory of Henry Becker) 10 FLS Heating Fund 
Donald & Doris Jungclaus (in memory of Virginia Duenow) 10 Debt Reduction 
Dennis & Joan Wandrei (in memory of Lawrence Biermann) 15 FLS 
Edwin Brelje & Dorothy Voigt (in memory of Lawrence Biermann) 10 Debt Reduction 
Willis & Lois Herrmann (in memory of Lawrence Biermann) 10 Debt Reduction 
Melvin & Ruth Dose (in memory of Lawrence Biermann) 10 Debt Reduction 
Vern & Marlys Lindemann (in Loving Memory of Lawrence Biermann) 10 Debt Reduction 
Willis & Lois Herrmann (in memory of Donald Herrmann) 10 Debt Reduction 
Rose Miller (in memory of her sister, Evelyn Luke, who passed away August 19, 2016) 100 Debt Reduction 
Rhodella Engelmann (in memory of Melvin Wolter) 10 Debt Reduction 
Norman & Arlyce Grack (in memory of cousin, Harlan Wilkens, who passed away August 30, 2016) 10 Debt Reduction 
Norman & Arlyce Grack (in honor of their 57

th
 wedding anniversary on September 11) 57 Debt Reduction 

In Loving Memory of Lawrence Biermann 25 Bldg Upkeep Fund 
In memory of Edwin Krumm, who passed away 5 years ago on October 27, 2011 500 General Fund 
Dennis & Joan Wandrei (in memory of David Randt) 10 FLS 
Edwin Brelje & Dorothy Voigt (in memory of David Randt) 10 Debt Reduction 
Edwin Brelje & Dorothy Voigt (in memory of Verna Thoele) 10 Debt Reduction 

 

2016-17  Financials:  July-August (YTD) 
GENERAL FUND INCOME (July-August)                                        Last Year 
Offering Envelopes $ 116,630.15 $ 111,637.79 

Thrivent “Choice” Member Elections 1,193.00 8,316.00 

CHP – Be Well Rewards 0.00 400.00 

School “Keep It Happening” Fund 2,285.00 2,844.00 

School Tuition  __38,187.35 ___38,718.61 

  $ 158,295.50               $ 161,916.40 
  

GENERAL FUND EXPENSES (July-August)                                    Last Year 
Staff $ 129,536.99 $ 132,069.24 

CHP – Be Well Rewards 644.00 840.00 

Buildings 13,329.47 3,863.78 

Operations 8,048.19 (4,502.42) 
Interest on Line of Credit  _______0.00 ______31.50 

  $ 151,558.65 $ 132,302.10 
  

2016-17 MISSIONS & ANGEL SEED OFFERINGS: 
                                                             $ 3,632.67 $ 4,114.56 

August 31st GENERAL FUND INDEBTEDNESS:            ($179,800.04) 
Last Year’s August 31st General Indebtedness:  ($  99,068.33) 
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First Lutheran School 

Flame Flash  

October 2016 
 

 

Please Pray for: 

 

¶ All  Pastors, that God might fill them with renewed 
energy to serve His people. 

¶ Baton Rouge Lutheran School that all of the 
families might quickly recover from flood damage. 

¶ All the students, teachers, and staff as they work 
together to learn more about God’s will for their 
lives. 

Thank you to: 

 

¶ All the families that have chosen to make Christian 
Education a priority by sending their children to 
FLS. 

¶ All the Lutheran Pastors who serve our Lord in our 
community, our state, our country, and our world. 

¶ Everyone who has made a commitment to 
volunteer for various activities at FLS.  

¶ Elise Betcher, Faith Wertz, Bethany Hagen, and 
Kolby Lindemann for serving as our Student 
Council. 

Chapel Offerings 

  
 School is under way, and we are off to a great start. 

During the first trimester FLS Chapel offerings will 
be going to support Baton Rouge Lutheran School. 
This summer the Baton Rouge area was hit hard by 
severe flooding. Up to 100,000 people were forced 
out of their homes. Many of the families and 
teachers of  BRLS were impacted by this disaster. 
Our offerings will be used to help many of those 
families who are now facing severe financial 
hardships including trying to meet tuition 
obligations. Please help spread the gospel in this 
mission field by donating weekly to this cause.  

 

Fast Direct Update 

 
 Many parents, students, and teachers have been 

using our  Fast Direct communication system 
extensively and are becoming more familiar with it. 
Parents can view grades, calendars, lunch 
accounts, and many other valuable items at this 
site. The calendar on the “principal” bulletin board 
has a more complete list of events than the Master 
calendar. The office and most of the teachers have 
been sending out information via FD. If you are 
unable to access a computer to view FD please 
contact the office ASAP to insure that all families 
are receiving vital information. 

 

 

Christmas Card Sales 

 
 The First Lutheran School Christian Christmas 

cards, napkins, "everyday" cards, "inspirational" 
greeting cards & notes, and planning calendars are 
being sold by students of FLS from Monday, 
October 17 until Friday, November 4. Delivery is 
expected on November 21.  Please consider 
purchasing these items to help raise valuable funds 
for our school. 

 

Nonpublic School Marathon  

  
  The nonpublic school marathon is Friday, Oct.7. 

The purpose of the Marathon is to enable those 
who support and advocate Nonpublic Education to 
make a public demonstration of their belief and 
involvement. Nonpublic Schools and church 
education programs make a real contribution to the 
total community. Participants also raise funds in a 
fun activity for the Nonpublic Educational 
Organizations project of their choice. This year the 
majority of the money will be used for more 
technology updates and improvements, classroom 
uses, and textbooks. Last year we raised over 
$7200 (thanks in part to a single private donation of 
$2000). As the major incentive this year, if students  

 raise over $5,500, the school will host a pizza and 
pool party for all students and their families! Let’s 
see who can garner the most pledges since there 
are prizes for the top individual students too!!! Last 
week students received information along with 
pledge sheets that they can use to solicit funds. 
There will be special recognition for those 
individuals donating sums of $250, $150, or $75 
amounts. A pledge sheet is also available in the 
church office. 

  Everyone from FLC, FLS, and the greater 
Glencoe community is invited to join us as we raise 
funds and walk from the school to Oak Leaf Park 
for an afternoon of fun, snacks, and games! 

 

Youth Investors Program 

  
 The Youth Investors Program (formerly K.I.D.S. 

Stamps)  resumed on Thursday, September 15 
after our chapel service. YIP is a way for kids to 
save money and help our Church Extension Fund 
as well. Flyers were sent home with students. 
Please contact the school office for more 
information. 
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Absences and Tardies 

  
 Parents should contact the teacher directly via Fast 

Direct to report an absence. This will enable the 
message to get there clearly without any mistakes. 
In your communication of a late arrival, please let 
the teacher know if your child will be having a milk 
at break or a lunch. 

 

2015-2016 Yearbook 

 
 Yearbooks are now here and there may be a 

limited number available for $16. If interested 
contact Mrs. Erickson 

 

Eighth Grade News 

 
 The year has begun and the eighth grade is in full 

swing. The class has been using their new 
chromebooks extensively for homework and other 
projects. Plans for a busy year have started with 
work in Algebra, sentence structure including 
compound subjects and predicates in English, and 
different genres in Music, and exploring God’s 
Word in Religion.  Eighth graders, who are studying 
the Revolutionary War, are able to fill in the blank-
Thomas Jefferson was the lead author of the 
_______ of _______. Can you? The class is also 
memorizing the Preamble to the Constitution. 
Through their study of Science they also now know 
that the nucleus is the “brains” of most cells and 
protein packaging takes place in Golgi Bodies. 
Plans for the Wolf Ridge trip are in full motion and 
all are looking forward to what this year will bring. 

 

Calendar Notes  

 
October 7  School Marathon  
October 11 Picture retakes and PS4 pictures  
October 17-18 Parent/Teacher Conferences 
October 19 Parent Drive Day 
October 20-21 No School, MEA 
October 31 Reformation Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Year Theme  

 
 At a recent faculty meeting the teachers chose as 

the theme for the 2016-17 school year ”Upon This 
Rock”. This theme was taken from the Bible verse- 
“Trust in the Lord forever, for the Lord God is an 
everlasting rock.” Isaiah 26:4. It reminds us that our 
faith, our church, and our school are built on the 
Rock - Jesus. He gives us the firm foundation we 
need to live God pleasing lives. We are excited to 
get the year going with this theme. Rock On!!!! 

 

Preschool News  

 
 We are in the process of receiving licensing for our 

afternoon portion of the day. We have been 
informed that the process could take 1-2 months, 
but maybe less. Mrs. Bargmann is working on the 
requirements so that the process can move along 
as quickly as possible. Thank you to everyone for 
your patience as we work to expand our Christian 
preschool program. Until that time, our morning 
preschool 3 and 4 year old classes will be going on 
as planned and as they have been run in the past 
by our fine teacher Mrs. Bargmann and her 
excellent aid Mrs. Nord. 

 

Ongoing Fundraisers  

  
 We are collecting: Box Tops, Coborn receipts, 

Campbell Soup labels, Kwik Trip milk tops, and 
Country Hearth labels. Our last check was for over 
$320 from the Box Tops program and we are 
expecting a check for over $2000 from our 
Coborn’s receipts And Kwik Trip tops $166.35. 
Keep up the good work! 

 

$100 for Free 

 
 First Lutheran is offering $100 to any school family 

who recommends a family to First Lutheran and 
that family registers a child, or children, for the 
current or upcoming school year. If you get two 
families to register you get $200! Spread the good 
news that First Lutheran School is a great place to 
learn about God’s love and the awesome world he 
has given us! 
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